
Page 2       THE NORTON TELEGRAM	 Friday, June 25, 2010

This ad is brought to you by The Norton Telegram

2 Hours, 16 Minutes  (PG)
(Presented in Digital Surround Sound)

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

June 25-
June 29 Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE

Prince of Persia: The Sands of Time
2 Hours, 5 Minutes (PG-13)

Friday and Saturday: 7:00 p.m. and 9:20 p.m.
Sunday: 5:00 p.m. and 7:20 p.m.; Monday, Tuesday: 7:00 p.m.

General Admission: $6.00 and $5.00 for Prince of Persia/$3 Ticket Sunday
General Admission: $6.00 and $5.00 for The Karate Kid/$3 Ticket Sunday

The Karate Kid

All Passes
Accepted for The Karate Kid

All Passes Accepted for Prince of Persia

Premiering Wednesday, June 30
The Twilight Saga: Eclipse - (PG-13)
Advanced Tickets Available NOW

Visit www.nortontheatre.com for Details

Fri. and Sat.: 7:00 p.m. and 9:20 p.m.
Sunday: 5:00 p.m. and 7:20 p.m.;

Monday, Tuesday: 7:00 p.m.
Wednesday: 12:01 a.m., 1:00,

and 5:30 and 8:30 p.m.
Thurs.: 7 p.m.

Sue Ann
Stutheit

is now accepting

Piano and
Voice

Students
for the summer and fall

•Quality, Positive Instruction
•Flexible Schedule

Call 874-4358
for more information

Viet Nam Wall
Benefit

Luncheon
SPONSORED BY

Lenora Rebekah
Lodge #342

Menu:
•Sandwiches •Salads •Dessert

Proceeds by Donation
Lenora Community Center

Saturday, June 29, 2010
11:00 a.m.-1:30 p.m.

Bonnie Cameron
Mezzo-Soprano

Sunday, June 27
3:00 p.m., East Campus Auditorium
283 and Woodsfield, Norton, Kansas

Free Will Donations taken to fund
the Vietnam Memorial Moving Wall
Coming to Norton September 23-27

Bonnie is originally from Hoxie and for the last ten years has 
resided in Berlin, Germany. She will present a classical and 
contemporary recital featuring works of Leonard Bernstein, 
Schumann, Jeremy Nicholas, and a host of others.

SPONSORED BY THE NORTON COUNTY ARTS COUNCIL

OBITUARIESOBITUARIES
Maxine Whitney

January 28, 1914 - June 17, 2010
Maxine Wanda Stewart Whit-

ney,  second child of Leona (Lee)
Jane Raisbeck Bailey Stewart and 
William Edward Newell Stewart, 
was born Jan. 28, 1914 in Phillips 
County, and died in Haysville on 
June 17 at the age of 96.

She had one brother, Gerald 
Franklin Stewart. When she was 
one year of age, their family 
moved to Norton County, Grant 
Township, where she lived for 
26 years.

She grew up in the Fair Haven 
community, and attended rural 
Grade School #60, graduating 
from Almena High School in 
1932. Maxine attended two years 
at Fort Hays State College and 
was a public school teacher for 
eight years in the rural schools of 
Norton County.

On April 30, 1941 Charles 
Vernon Whitney and Maxine 
Wanda Stewart were married at 
Phillipsburg by probate Judge 
F.S. Snyder. To this union two 
children were born, Charles Eddie 
and Verna Maxine. 

Maxine attended and served 
as Sunday School teacher at Fair 
Haven Church, ten miles south of 
Almena and Almena Congrega-

tional Church. She was a member 
of the Norton Christian Church 
and of the O.E.S. Bethlehem 
Chapter #89 of Almena. She was 
a Committeewoman of Harrison 
Township for several years.

 Survivors include: one son 
and his wife, Charles Eddie and 
Beverly Whitney, Almena; one 
daughter, Verna Maxine Whitney 
Weltha, Haysville; grandson, 
Charles Steven Whitney and wife 
Stacey with great-grandchildren 
Sarah Morgan, Charles Stewart, 
Stephanie Ann, Almena; grand-
son, David Charles Whitney and 
wife Teresa with great-grand-
children Haley Jo and Miley 
Rose, Alma, Neb.; and grand-
daughter and husband, Denise 
Lynne and Doug Thrailkill with 
great-grandchildren Ryan Doug-
las and Nicole Elizabeth and other 
relatives and friends.

She was preceded in death by 
her husband, parents and broth-
er.

Funeral services were held June 
24,  at Fairview Christian Church 
in Wichita, followed by burial at 
Clearwater Cemetery.

Arrangements were by Baker 
Funeral Home of Wichita.

All together, one, two, three and four

READERSREADERS

Connie Glenn teaches a very energetic and lively group 
in her water aerobics class at the Norton City Pool. Begin-

ning Aerobics classes are held every Monday from 5:30 
p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 

Telegram photo by Erica Bradley

Home canned food safety hints 
Home ed

Tranda 
Watts, 

Extension 
specialist

Commercial foods are typically 
prepared in an approved food pro-
cessing facility and required to 
display a “best by”or expiration 
date. 

When foods are preserved in the 
home, however, food safety and 
security depend on the cook.

The failure to follow a tested 
recipe or to store food in a safe 
place can jeopardize food safety, 
yet recognizing when home pre-
served foods are past their prime 
or no longer safe to eat is some-
times a challenge..

Tell-tale signs that suggest food 
is suspect and should be discarded 
include: 

• Vacuum seal on the lid has 

been compromised; lid may pop, 
bulge, or show signs of rust;

• Jar is chipped, cracked or oth-
erwise damaged;

• Evidence of loss of food qual-
ity, such as the presence of mold, 
loss or change of color, texture or 
off odor. 

• Evidence of insect or rodent 

infestation.
• Date made is unknown.
Do not taste or use food from 

any jar that has become unsealed 
or shows any signs of spoilage.

To keep home canned foods 
safe, it is recommended that in-
dividuals:

1) Choose a tested recipe from 
a reliable source;

2) Use canning equipment that is 
in tiptop shape. Check the pressure 
canner gauge annually or more 
frequently, if a malfunction is 
suspected. Replace damaged jars 
and containers. Use new lids;

3) Follow recipe directions 
exactly; 

4) Label and date all home-

preserved foods;
5) Store home canned foods in 

a cool, dry and dark place. Avoid 
attics, garages or shelving near a 
water heater or other appliances 
that generate heat;

6) Use home preserved foods 
within one year.

7) Check food storage area 
regularly to inspect for potential 
problems, such as a water leak or 
insect damage.

If you would like to have more 
information about food preserva-
tion, information is available at 
your local K-State Research and 
Extension offices or you may e-
mail Tranda Watts at twwatts@
ksu.edu

Senior Menu

Richard and Roberta Martin

60th for Norton couple
Richard and Roberta (Marble) 

Martin, Norton, will celebrate 
their 60th Wedding anniversary 
on July 17. 

The couple were married in 
Beaver City, Neb. on July 17, 
1950, at the Christian Church. 
Richard was on a 20 day leave 
from the US Air Force to help his 
dad complete the wheat harvest 
and get married.

Children of the couple are: 
Louella, Fabian, Fred, Nancy 
and Leslie who is deceased. They 
have 12 grandchildren, 18 great 
grandchildren and 1 great-great-
grandchild.

A card shower is requested to 
help them celebrate.

 Cards may reach them at 406 
E. Wilberforce St., Norton, Kan. 
67654 

Student NewsStudent News
Two students from Norton 

County have accepted scholar-
ships to Fort Hays State Univer-
sity for the 2010-2011 academic 
year.

Samuel Field, a 2010 Northern 
Valley High School graduate, ac-
cepted a $500 Copper Academic 
Award. 

He is the son of Dan and Deb 

Field, Almena, and plans to major 
in history.

Kayla Lee, a 2010 Norton Com-
munity High School graduate, 
accepted a $500 Academic Op-
portunity Award in teacher edu-
cation. 

She is the daughter of Tammy 
Widener, Norton, and plans to ma-
jor in early childhood education.

Club NewsClub News
.Jill Lively of Chapter AA in 

Norton was among more than 
260 delegates who attended the 
108th annual convention of Kan-
sas State Chapter of the P.E.O. 
Sisterhood June 11-13 in Wichita. 
The theme for the convention 
was “Wild, Wonderful Women 
Making a Difference.” Kansas 
State Chapter President, Karla Jo 
Farmer of Chapter CA, Fort Scott, 
presided.

Judy Otto, IM, Wichita: Anne 
Moser, ED, Sabetha and Lucy 
Thomas, DK, Valley Falls, served 
on the convention executive 
board.

P.E.O. is a philanthropic edu-
cational organization with local 
chapters in the United States and 
Canada whose mission is promot-
ing educational opportunities for 
women. P.E.O. was founded in 
1869 at Iowa Wesleyan College in 
Mount Pleasant, Iowa. Six philan-
thropies sponsored by the inter-
national organization are: P.E.O. 
Educational Loan Fund, Cottey 
College, P.E.O. International 
Peace Scholarship Fund, P.E.O. 
Program for Continuing Educa-
tion, P.E.O. Scholar Awards, and 
P.E.O. STAR Scholarship. Kansas 

State Chapter sponsors two state 
projects, Sunflower grants and 
Kansas Cottey College Scholar-
ships.

In the 2009-2010 year, Kansas 
P.E.O. in 265 chapters across the 
state gave more than $250,000 
to the state and international 
projects.

Seventeen P.E.O. chapters from 
Emporia, Frankfort, Horton, 
Lawrence, Madison, Marysville, 
Osage City, Sabetha, Topeka, Val-
ley Falls and Wichita were hosts 
to the delegates, past presidents, 
standing committees and special 
guests.

The program for the convention 
included an address by Sue Baker, 
Warren, Ohio, recording secre-
tary of the International Chapter 
of the P.E.O. Sisterhood. Other 
highlights were a “Golden Girl” 
luncheon honoring 50 year mem-
bers, election and installation of 
officers. Exhibits, project reports 
and other business of the conven-
tion rounded out the agenda. 

Chapter AA, Norton, was hon-
ored for their 100th anniversary.

For more information call Jill 
Lively at 877-3124.

Vocal recital planned 
On June 27, at 3 p.m., at the East 

Campus Auditorium, Highway 
283 and Woodsfield, in Norton, 
the Norton County Arts Council 
will present talented Mezzo-
Soprano Bonnie Cameron.

Bonnie is originally from Hoxie 
and for the last ten years has re-
sided in Berlin. 

She will present a classical and 
contemporary recital featuring 
works of Leonard Bernstein, 
Schumann, Jeremy Nicholas and 
a host of others. 

She studied music at Fort Hays 
State University during her four 
years in high school. She ap-
peared in their production of 
Pirates of Penzance.

After high school she accepted 
a scholarship at the University of 

Colorado where she completed 
her undergraduate degree in vocal 
performance.

Bonnie spent her senior year of 
college as an exchange student 
with the Hoch Schule of Berlin. 
She stayed in Germany to finish 
her advanced degree in Vocal 
Performance and has performed 
professionally for the last ten 
years. 

She has appeared at the Bavar-
ian State Opera House in Munich 
and performed in various other 
opera houses in Germany,  France 
and Austria. 

This recital is free to the public, 
donations will be accepted to help 
fund the Vietnam Memorial Mov-
ing Wall which will be in Norton 
from Sept. 23 to 27.

Ethan Enfield

BIRTH

BIRTH

June 28: Baked fish, green 
bean casserole, mandarin oranges, 
bread, pudding. June 29: Ham, 
hash brown casserole, gelatin with 
fruit, bread, strawberry shortcake. 
June 30: Chicken Pasta salad, 
italian blend vegetables, creamy 
cucumbers, bread sticks. 

Norton County 4-H/Open 
Horse Show, Sat., June 26 at 10 
a.m. at the Norton County Horse 
Council Equine Arena, Norton, 

Kan. Contact 785-871-3841 or 
785-877-3841 for more informa-
tion.

BIRTHBIRTH
Ethan Jacob Enfield was born 

April 2, weighing 8 pounds and 
10 ounces and was 20 inches 
long. Ethan is the son of Jody 
and Jessica Enfield, of Norton. 
His grandparents are Larry and 
Diana Enfield, Norton and Jim 
and Connie Gustafson, Beaver 
City, Neb.

 Great grandparents are Larry 
and Vicki Enfield, Norton; Darel 
and JoAnn Boston, Norton; Eldon 

and Valeria Gustafson, Phil-
lips, Neb. 
and Cindy 
H e r n a n -
dez, Beaver 
City, Neb.

His great 
great grand-
mother is 
Mae Mil-
len of Ells-
worth.

July’s menu will not be avail-
able until later in the week.

Send Club News 
to Harriett at

hgill@nwkansas.com
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